Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope that everyone has settled back into the new school year and the pupils are enjoying their learning in their new classes. We have our 'Meet the Teacher' event on Tuesday 23rd of September at the end of the school day for classes from Year 1 to Year 6 so that teachers can introduce themselves and give an overview of what your child will be learning this year.

We have set our school improvement priorities focusing on the following areas:

- Developing pupils' higher order reading skills
- Developing pupils' number, measure and data handling skills
- Improving pupil attendance at school (school average was only 91.16% last year!)
- Developing a shared understanding of progression within our school
- Improving the feedback pupils are given in their literacy work

Each year the Local Authority ask us to remind parents about the importance of attendance and to make you aware of the fixed penalty notice scheme. More information can be found on our website in the attendance help section https://coedffranc-primary-school.j2bloggy.com/attendance-help/

We've had a lot of children returning to school without coats. It's really important that your child brings a coat to school because they will be out playing and learning in all weathers. Please, check that they've got it with them when they leave the house.

Following on from the feedback parents gave regarding the end of year written reports, parents will still have the written report in July, parents' evenings will be in November and March and parents and carers will be invited in with their child to look at their work and see the progress they are making first-hand. Thank you to all who responded to the survey.

Thank you for your continued patience with the on-going building work, I appreciate your understanding.

T. Richards (Acting Headteacher)



Monday 15th of September 2025

